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ERIE COUNTY WATER AUTHORITY 

INTEROFFICE MEMORANDUM 

August 25, 2021 

 

 

To: Terrence D. McCracken, Secretary to the Authority 

 

From: Michael W. Wymer, Senior Production Engineer 

 

Subject: Contract Addendum - ECWA Project No. 201900007 

 Furnishing and Delivering of Liquid Chlorine in One Ton Containers  

 To the Erie County Water Authority for the Treatment of Water  

 From May 1, 2019 through April 30, 2021 

  

The Erie County Water Authority has received the attached notification from JCI Jones Chemicals, 

Inc. (JCI) of an immediate increase in the unit price of liquid chlorine from our current contract 

price of $579.00 per ton to $749.00 per ton.  JCI has identified the increase in the price of raw 

materials used by the producers of the liquid chlorine as the reason for the price increase. 

JCI was the only bidder on the original contract which was recently extended through April 30, 

2022.  Currently there are no alternate suppliers of liquid chlorine in the immediate area.  Due to 

safety and space concerns, our treatment plants typically store no more than a 30-day supply of 

liquid chlorine, which is common among other water utilities. 

The engineering and legal departments have met to discuss this situation, and agree that, as no 

alternate source of liquid chlorine is available and that liquid chlorine is necessary in the 

production of safe, regulatory compliant water, the Authority must move forward with the 

execution of the amendment to the original contract as provided by JCI. 

The following documents are attached: 

• Blue Authorization Form – Blue Authorization Form indicating the requested Board action 

and approvals needed. 

• Correspondence from JCI Jones Chemical Inc. regarding the price increase. 

• Original Project Manual and one-year extension. 

Budget Information:  Unit 1010, Sturgeon Point - Operation & Maintenance Item 13 – Chemicals 

   Unit 1015, Van de Water - Operation & Maintenance Item 13 – Chemicals 
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August 24, 2021 

PLEASE SIGN AND RETURN BY 8/25/21 

TO AVOID POSSIBLE SHIPMENT DELAYS 

 

Erie County Water Authority 

All Locations   

 

 

 

Dear Customer: 

 

 

Raw material cost increases were recently issued by the Producers of chlorine and sodium hydroxide (caustic 

soda).  These materials are also used to manufacture sodium hypochlorite (bleach) and sodium bisulfite.  It is 

necessary for us to pass those increases on to our customers.   

 

Effective September 1st 2021 your Chlorine price must increase from $579.00 per ton to $749.00 per ton.  All 

other terms & conditions will remain the same. 

 

Please know that while we do everything in our power to keep increases to a minimum, we have no control over 

Producer operations or raw material cost increases. 

 

Please also note that supply remains tight- we will do our best to maintain service of your full requirements. 

 

Thank you for your cooperation and understanding.   

 

 

Sincerely, 

 

 

JCI Jones Chemicals, Inc 

 

 

JCI Jones Chemicals, Inc 

1765 Ringling Blvd 

Sarasota, FL 34236 

 

 

 

 

Please sign below and return via email to caledonia@jcichem.com or return via fax to (585) 538-2316. 

 

 

Accepted by: ___________________________________________     Date: _______________ 
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